Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on October 30, 2020, the Board of Medicine issued a Final Order on the petition for declaratory statement filed on behalf of David John Rossi, P.A., on December 9, 2019. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 45, No. 240, of the December 12, 2019, issue of the Florida Administrative Register. The Board reviewed the Petition at its meeting held on August 7, 2020. The Board’s Final Order finds that Mr. Rossi’s supervising physicians believe that he has the necessary training and experience to sign DNR orders and that Mr. Rossi believes that he is “educationally prepared to provide teaching, counselling and care to patients across the health wellness-illness continuum, including assisting patients with end-of-life decisions.” However, Mr. Rossi fails to disclose any information or details regarding the nature of his education and without such information the Board cannot opine as to whether Mr. Rossi is qualified by training and experience to sign DNR orders in a hospital setting. Accordingly, the board must decline to answer his Petition for Declaratory Statement.
A copy of the Final Order may be obtained by contacting the Board of Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, or from MQA.Medicine@FLHealth.gov.
